
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held at 6:30 p.m. Bro. Billy Compton served as 
moderator.  
 
The following minutes were recorded by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
August 10, 2022 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved as read. 
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Youth: Cameron Edwards, Minister of Youth, is planning a Back to School Bash for youth 
September 11th. 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported 423 in attendance, with an 85 average for July. The 
first Sunday in September will be the start of the new church year, with new literature. 
 
Music: Kathy Snow reported choir will start back one week from tonight, with practice from 
5:15 – 6:15. Christmas musical practice will begin soon. 
 
Trustees: Don Veatch reported locking in the propane gas at $2.09 per gallon. They are 
getting the roof and steeple inspected due to damage from the May 18, 2022 hailstorm, and 
recent leaks in the sanctuary. September 11, 2022 will be our last Sunday in the sanctuary in 
its present state before renovation.  
 
Transportation: All repairs are complete and the inspection of the van is complete. 
 
Children’s Ministry: Josh Veatch reported the Back-to-School Campout will be Friday night. 
School supplies will be given out. 
 



Security: Josh Veatch reported the team met last Thursday, July 28, to discuss security 
during the renovation and an issue with the camera system that needs repair. They will have 
a recommendation for New Business. 
 
Deacons: Mark Carney reported nine deacons present at their meeting. Dennis Wise and Jim 
Sabo, Jr. will be rotating off, with Trent Pyles and Sam Graham coming on. Larry Bright 
will be the chairman. They have not recommendations. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented by Andrea Morrison.  
 
Pastor’s Report: Bro. Billy Compton reported the following on the upcoming Tent Revival 
Sept. 18-21. The theme is Hope Happens Here. Tee shirts, banners, and yard signs have been 
ordered. Kaylene Poff, Interim Secretary, will send out letters and e-mails to promote 
attendance. Christian Naylor will be the Tuesday night speaker.  
 
W.M.U.: Sue Ann Compton, Director, suggests we move the State Mission emphasis to the 
first of October. The theme is “This Is Jesus”, Luke 4:18-19. Our goal was set for $2,500, 
with a motion by Don Veatch. Second by Jim Sabo, Jr. Motion carried. We will request the 
funds given be sent to Eastern Kentucky to help with the recent flood devastation.  
 
Unfinished Business: None 
 
New Business: Sherri Holtzclaw, representing the Nominating Committee, made a motion 
we accept their recommendations for the Sept. 1, 2022 – August 31, 2023 Church year. 
Motion carried. 
 
Josh Veatch made a motion we establish a Children’s Ministry Fund. Second by Jennifer 
Bland. Motion carried.  
 
Josh Veatch, representing the Safety & Security Team, made a motion we repair and upgrade 
the camera system at a cost of $5,566. Second by Kaylene Poff. Don Veatch amended the 
motion to apply $1,000 from the Safety & Security Fund, and the remainder of $4,566 from 
the General Fund. Second by Kathy Snow. The work will be completed by Application 
Services of Campbellsville. Motion carried.  
 
Jennifer Bland made a motion we adjourn. Second by Mark Carney. Motion carried. 
 



 
 



 


